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The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at the Carver 
Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on April 8, 2010, at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Those present were: 
 
Board of Education 
Mrs. Patricia O=Neill, President 
Mr. Christopher Barclay 
Ms. Laura Berthiaume 
Ms. Shirley Brandman 
Dr. Judy Docca 
Mr. Timothy Hwang 
Mr. Philip Kauffman 
Mr. Roland Ikheloa, Chief of Staff 
 
Trustees 
Dr. Michael Lin, Chair, Board of Trustees 
Mr. Steve Kaufman, First Vice Chair 
Ms. Bobbi Shulman 
Ms. Gloria Aparicio Blackwell 
Ms. Marsha Suggs Smith 
Dr. Leslie Levine 
 
College Administrative Staff 
Dr. Hercules Pinkney, President 
Mr. Robert F. Cephas, Chief of Staff 
Ms. Arlean Graham, Administrative Manager for Board Operations 
 
College Academic Staff 
Ms. Paula Matuskey, Senior Vice President for Academic and Student Services 
Dr. Judy Ackerman, Vice President and Provost, Rockville Campus 
Dr. Brad Stewart, Vice President and Provost, Takoma Park/Silver Spring Campus 
Dr. Sanjay Rai, Interim Vice President and Provost, Germantown Campus 
Mr. George Payne, Vice President, Workforce Development & Continuing Education 
Dr. Clarice A. Somersall, Interim Vice President for Academic Initiatives & Partnerships 
Ms. Elena Saenz, Director of Academic Initiatives 
 
MCPS Staff 
Dr. Jerry Weast, Superintendent of Schools 
Mr. Larry Bowers, Chief Operating Officer 



 

 

Dr. Frieda Lacey, Deputy Superintendent of Schools 
Mr. Brian Edwards, Chief of Staff 
Dr. Frank Stetson, Acting Chief School Performance Officer  
Mr. Erick Lang, Associate Superintendent/Office of Curriculum and Instructional Programs 
Dr. Genevieve Floyd, Montgomery College/MCPS Partnership Coordinator 
 

Re: ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MONTGOMERY 
COLLEGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES AND THE 
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 
The Montgomery County Board of Education and Montgomery College Board of Trustees held 
a joint dinner meeting.  In addition to Board members and trustee members, the school system 
and the College were represented by Superintendent Dr. Jerry D. Weast, Interim President 
Dr. Hercules Pinkney and several staff.  The boards received presentations regarding 
partnerships and discussed wide-ranging issues related to fostering productive partnerships 
between Montgomery County Public Schools and Montgomery College.  At the end of the 
meeting, Dr. Pinkney suggested that a workgroup be formed to continue to explore innovative 
ideas relating to partnerships.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
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